
 
 

 

 
 

Keeping you up-to-date with news about your area 

EAST RIDING

 
 

Have your say 
 

A series of events are taking place this month to ask people for their views on 
winter services.  This will include discussions about salting routes, salt bins and 
how local community schemes operate.  The next two events are on :  
 Wednesday, 7 November  Cottingham High School 
 Wednesday, 14 November  Howden School 
  
A fourth event is being arranged in Hedon – the date will be confirmed soon. 
 
The workshop-style events will provide information and ask for residents’ views.  
The council’s winter services team, who deliver the services described by our 
policy for winter maintenance, will be there to discuss policy issues and describe 
the day-to-day running of operations. 
 
Councillor Chris Matthews, cabinet portfolio holder for infrastructure, highways 
and emergency planning at the council, said : “This is a great opportunity for 
residents to be involved in our policy review and to find out how we can work 
together to ensure the service meets as many needs as possible.” 
 
At the earlier event on 8 October at Driffield School, several people asked what 
would happen if someone had an accident on a footway cleared by a resident.  
There is no law stopping a resident clearing snow and ice from the pavement 
outside their property or from pathways to their property or to public areas. 
 
The Government has produced an easy-read guide showing what residents can 
and cannot do. Type “government snow code” into any search engine and the 
results will return the document. 
 
All residents are invited to these events, but there are a limited number of spaces 
so booking is essential.  
 
For more information or to book a place, contact our consultation team on 
(01482) 391474 or email katherine.hensby@eastriding.gov.uk  
 

Community 
Partnerships  

 

The dates of the next 
meetings are :  
 

Beverley and Rural area 
Tuesday, 13 November at 
10am – Leven Recreation 
Hall  
 
Bridlington and 
Driffield area 
Monday, 3 December at 12 
noon - Tibthorpe Village 
Hall 
 
Goole and 
Howdenshire area  
Wednesday, 5 December 
at 10am - Gilberdyke 
Methodist Hall 
 
Haltemprice and 
Hunsley area 
Friday, 30 November at 
10am - Haltemprice 
Leisure Centre 
 
Holderness area 
Thursday, 6 December 
2pm - Preston Village Hall 
 

Market Weighton and 
Pocklington area 
Thursday, 13 December at 
10am - Everingham Village 
Hall 
 

You can see agendas and 
notes of previous meetings 
at : www.eastriding.gov.uk 
From the Home Page, type 
“Community Partnership” 
in the Search box, and 
then choose from the 
results page. 
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Dog control orders 
 
All town and parish councils in the East Riding are being consulted in the next few 
weeks about updates to the 2009 Dog Control Orders.  Consultation will focus on 
the four orders to be retained, which :   
 require owners to clean up after their dogs 
 prohibit dogs from particular areas 
 require dogs in particular areas to be kept on leads 
 require a dog to be put on a lead if directed to do so by an officer.  
 
The consultation will last for two months.  Responses will be collated and 
reviewed, then added to the proposals before full public consultation.  We need to 
include newly-created areas in the enclosed play areas list, and delete those that 
are no longer fenced-in or have been removed.  Other areas such as beaches that 
are already prohibited, or proposed to be, also need to be considered and 
reviewed. 
 
Councillor Jackie Cracknell, portfolio holder for community partnerships, said : 
“We are determined the orders will work well for us and want to bring the list of 
areas included in the orders up-to-date.  We will be contacting all town and parish 
councils, providing them with a list of existing orders and the sites covered within 
their areas. We will include any proposed amendments and invite their 
comments.”   

 
New community pain management service 

 

A new service has been launched across the East Riding to help people who have 
experienced moderate pain for over three months.  The Humber Community Pain 
Service is available for includes a specialist physiotherapist, occupational therapist 
and a psychologist in pain management.  They make assessments and deliver 
individual care management plans and group work programmes with the client.  
 
If you know someone who you think might want to be referred to this service, tell 
them they must discuss it with their GP.  More information is available at 
http://www.humber.nhs.uk/services/pain, by ringing (01262) 423085 or by emailing 
HNF-TR.Pain@nhs.net 

 

Beverley Folk Festival 21-23 June 2013 
 

The ‘Winter Warmer’ weekend deals to the festival’s 30th anniversary celebrations 
are available until 31 December.  See The Proclaimers, Show of Hands, Lau, Henry 
Priestman, The Young’uns and another 80 acts.  Single event, day and weekend 
tickets are also available at www.beverleyfestival.com 
 

 
 
 
 
   
 

 

Helping the police  
 

Humberside Police are 
continuing their efforts to 
reduce burglaries in the 
East Riding. 
 

Detective sergeant Gavin 
Orsborne, from 
Humberside Police’s 
serious acquisitive crime 
team, said : “I would like 
to invite members of the 
community to approach 
officers on patrols and 
report anything suspicious 
to them.  If you see 
something suspicious 
then, chances are, it 
probably is. 
 

“By doing this you are 
helping us to help you. 
The intelligence we get 
from local residents could 
provide us with key 
information which could 
lead to us catching these 
criminals. 
 

“I also encourage any 
homeowners who have 
CCTV fitted to their 
properties to review their 
footage.  There may be 
some evidence on your 
systems which could help 
our investigations.” 
 

You can also report any 
suspicious behaviour by 
calling Humberside Police 
on the non-emergency 
number 101, or if a 
burglary is in progress call 
999 in an emergency. 
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Pocklington Arts Centre  
 

The centre received a 
Community Achievement 
Award by HRH The Duke of 
York on 22 October at 
Bridlington Spa.  The 
manager, Janet Farmer and 
assistant manager James Duffy 
were presented with their 
award by the Lord Lieutenant, 
Mrs Susan Cunliffe-Lister.  
 

The Duke of York had hoped 
to present the certificates in 
person, but he was 'grounded' 
in Northamptonshire by foggy 
weather.  Over 20 different 
groups from throughout the 
region were presented with 
awards that day. 
 

Lifestyle Awards 
 

Two of the four teams who 
made it through to the finals 
of the Humberside Police 
Lifestyle project are from the 
East Riding.  The finalists are:   
 Daisy Chains, Cottingham 
 Bin Buddies, Tickton 
 LFK Youth, Hull 
 Fortunate 5, Scunthorpe. 
 

Holmpton changes view 
 

People from Holmpton will 
make a difference to their 
local view during The Tree 
Council’s National Tree 
Week - 24 November to 2 
December. 
 

Using a grant from The Tree 
Council, and their own funds, 
they will plant 16 assorted 
native British trees in the 
community area at the front 
of St Nicholas Church. 
Volunteers from the village 
and a number of village 
children will take part in this 
community activity on 2 
December. 
 

 
 

Christmas events 
 

Many town and parish councils work hard to help their community get into the 
Christmas spirit.  We thought you would like to know about some of the 
events.  Perhaps your residents want to go to light switch-on events in nearby 
towns and villages?  We have listed the events we have been told about. 
 

Friday, 23 
November 

6.15pm Anlaby 
Common 

At St Mark's Church Hall.  The 5th Hull Boys 
Brigade Band will be there for the switch-on, and 
be at the hall for entertainment. 

Monday, 26 
November 

7pm Cottingham In Hallgate.  Market Green will also have various 
stalls, and the area will be pedestrianised. 

Friday, 30 
November 

5.30pm Hessle In The Square.  Will include Winter Wonderland 
and Hessle Theatre Company’s Concert ‘A Very 
Hessle Christmas’. 

 6pm Anlaby  At the Village Hall, with a 'special guest'. 
 6.15pm Hornsea  At St. Nicholas Church, Newbegin.  
 6.30pm Hedon In Market Place. 
 7pm Withernsea  In Queen Street.  Festivities from 5pm include: 

festive music, stalls, children's rides, Santa, and a 
guest from the Moshi Monster collection. 

Sunday, 2 
December 

5pm Little 
Weighton 

Near the pond. 

 5pm Stamford 
Bridge 

In The Square, with charity stalls ranging from 
produce to tombola from 2.30pm, carol singing at 
3.45pm and Father Christmas at 4.45pm. 

 6pm Wetwang At the Village Pond, followed by carol singing.   
Refreshments of mulled wine, mince pies and 
nibbles will be available. 

Wednesday, 
5 December 

5pm Pocklington Late night shopping event including a visit by 
Father Christmas at 6pm, fairground rides, 
charity and trade stalls, town crier. 

 6pm Hook At the Memorial Hall. 
Thursday, 6 
December 

5pm Howden In Market Place / High Bridge.  Seasonal craft 
stalls at Shire Hall, fairground rides, carol singing.  
Town centre shops will be open. 

 5pm Driffield At Market Place, with late night shopping 
event, carols, fairground rides, and live music by 
KCFM. 

Saturday, 8 
December 

6pm Barmston At the village pond in Sands Lane - Father 
Christmas will be there, and there will be 
Christmas music and mince pies. 

Sunday, 9 
December 

 Bridlington Bridlington's Old Town streets will be filled with 
stalls and amusements of all kinds - including 
many offering food and craft gifts. 
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Overview and Scrutiny Annual Work Programmes 2013/14 
 
Do you want to influence our policies?  Our overview and scrutiny sub-
committees could provide you with the opportunity.  These sub-committees :  
 support the work of the council as a whole, and can produce reports and 

recommendations offering advice on policies, budgets and service delivery 
 focus on strategic issues affecting residents and visitors to the East Riding 
 can make recommendations to the local NHS, police and other key 

organisations in the East Riding. 
 
There are four sub-committees that are part of our democratic decision-
making structure.  They have looked at a wide range of issues over the last 
year including: youth provision; children’s centre development; alcohol 
treatment; council publications; waste management; flooding; giving blood / 
organ donation and paediatric cardiac centres consultation. 
 
We really want to make sure that we look at topics of interest to our 
residents and are encouraging people to tell us what they would like us to 
scrutinise.  We want to hear your thoughts about policies that could be 
improved to meet our residents’ needs. 
 
If you would like to submit proposals, please contact our overview and 
scrutiny team leader at County Hall, Beverley, East Riding of Yorkshire, HU17 
9BA or email scrutiny@eastriding.gov.uk by 30 November 2012. 
 
Please note that overview and scrutiny sub-committees cannot consider : 
 individual service complaints - the council complaints procedure should be 

used 
 planning and licensing issues - they are submitted to the relevant planning 

or licensing committee unless it is as part of a policy review 
 matters where there is a judicial process underway - for example, if there 

is a court case pending. 
 

Broadband in the East Riding 
 
We would like to remind everyone that residents and businesses can still have 
their say on broadband by completing a short but important survey online at 
http://broadband.eastriding.gov.uk 
 
There is still time to make sure that the views from your residents are heard, 
so that it can help provide the broadband services that are required. 
 

Pub is the hub 
 
This scheme was successfully 
launched on 9 October 2012 at 
Driffield Showground, and 
attended by licensees from 
across the East Riding. 
 
Elizabeth Southgate from the 
Blacksmiths Arms, Holme upon 
Spalding Moor described how a 
youth club operates from a back 
room each Wednesday evening. 
 
Ray Thompson of the Wrygarth 
Inn, Great Hatfield talked about 
the shop in the pub which 
provides a wide range of goods 
from puncture repair outfits to 
last-minute birthday presents. 
 
We are working with Pub is the 
Hub and local licensees to run 
workshops in the New Year 
where the support we can offer 
can be explored.  Parish councils, 
community members and 
licensees wanting to find out 
more should contact the Rural 
Policy and Partnership Service in 
the first instance at : 
rural@eastriding.gov.uk  
 
Buy heating oil early 
 
The Government is backing a 
campaign by industry and 
consumer groups urging 
householders to stock up, before 
the onset of severe weather.  
This can allow cost-savings when 
demand is lower, and ensures 
householders have adequate fuel 
during the coldest times. 
 
This is especially relevant in the 
East Riding, as many residents 
live in areas off the gas network 
and rely on oil heating.  Please 
help to publicise this message by 
newsletters, websites and other 
channels. 
 
For more information, please 
contact Steve Howdle, rural 
development officer on (01482) 
391696 or email : 
stephen.howdle@eastriding.gov.
uk 

Give us your news 
 
Parish News is happy to receive comments from town and parish councils 
about the content and format of this newsletter – please feel free to get in 
touch and give us your opinions. 
 

We welcome proposals for articles but cannot guarantee to print everything, 
as space is limited.  If you would like to contribute to Parish News call Coral 
Gladstone on (01482) 391470  
Or email : community.partnerships@eastriding.gov.uk  
 


